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Nativity Leaders, Faculty and Staff - Focused On Our Mission 

An independent Catholic middle school that transforms the lives of students  
who have a commitment to achievement and whose families demonstrate financial need.

Nativity Academy News Fall/Winter 2020

Dear Nativity Academy at St. Boniface 
Community of friends, family, and 
supporters, 

Enclosed in this newsletter are exciting 
and important updates on our Nativity 
Academy and the work being done by 
our leaders, faculty, staff, volunteers, and 

others. Since becoming Chair of the Board 
of Directors on July 1, there has been a lot of activity at Nativity 
Academy. I have had the opportunity to observe and gain a 
new respect for so many people who give so much of their 
time, talent, and treasures to support our students and to equip 
Nativity’s personnel with the resources needed to meet the 
needs of our students and families. During a normal year, our 
people do extraordinary work to serve our students and meet 
their needs academically as well as personally and emotionally. 
During these extraordinary times, our leaders, faculty, and 
staff have been challenged to be creative, innovative and 
remain positive and focused on our mission at levels that 
exceed anything we have seen before. All have embraced this 
challenge and, in doing so, have provided top-tier educational 
opportunities and support at a time when our students need it 
most.  

In addition to those in the classroom (whether the classroom  
is in-person or virtual), those who support our students behind 
the scenes are critical to the success of our students and our 
organization. None of this would be possible without you. 
Nativity continues to be uniquely blessed to be supported 
by so many who care for our community and understand the 
life changing impact of a quality education. We are fortunate 
to operate within a community that recognizes the power 
and potential of education to positively impact our students’ 
growth and development. With your help, our students have a 

unique opportunity to attend a middle school that provides an 
educational experience unlike any they can receive elsewhere 
in our community—extended school day, extended school year, 
Catholic education and graduate support—some of the things 
that make Nativity different and transformative for our students 
and their families. On behalf of the members of our Board of 
Directors, I want to say a simple and sincere “thank you” for 
your support. We hope you find this report to be encouraging 
and that it prompts you to renew your commitment to our 
Nativity Academy at St. Boniface.  

Over the years, many of you have worked closely with Nativity 
leadership in support of its mission. For nearly a decade, Carol 
Nord has been a familiar face among that leadership in her role 
as Executive Director of Nativity Academy. It is with gratitude 
for her years of service that Nativity announces Carol’s decision 
to step away from this role. I know that you will join with me in 
giving thanks for Carol’s health and in wishing her the best as 
she continues to gain strength and work for positive change in 
our community.  

For the rest of this academic year, Ebony O’Rea will 
continue to serve as Interim Executive Director. Ebony has 
been a positive source of strength and leadership since she 
stepped into this role in June. We are very grateful to Ebony 
for accepting our invitation to continue in this role as the Board 
begins its search for Nativity’s next Executive Director.  

Nativity has much to be thankful for during this season. 
Despite the unique challenges facing our community at this 
time, I am encouraged by your continued stewardship and 
commitment to our mission. On behalf of the Board, thank you 
for all that you do to support our students. 

                                                                            - Will Wells 
                                             			   Board Chair

Our sixth-grade boys had just won the 
#1A CSAA Basketball Championship and we 
were making plans to celebrate.  The school 
was full of excitement and energy, looking 
forward to the change in weather and a 
much-needed spring break.  We were getting 
closer to seeing our talented eighth-grade 
students begin to actualize their academic 
goals, soon moving on, soaring to greater 
heights.  These moments of triumph halted 

abruptly, on March 13th, as we all headed home to fight the 
novel Coronavirus with the rest of the world.

Here’s To The Year Ahead And To A Triumphant 2021
Shortly thereafter, on the morning of April 9th,  Lisa Brents, 

our beloved counselor of 8 years, gained her wings after a 
courageous battle with cancer. Ms. Brents cared deeply for 
the students, graduates and families of Nativity.  She always 
brought out the best in every person and encouraged everyone 
with her positive, inspiring spirit.  Very faithfully, she served 
and supported the mission of our school, and we will continue 
to honor her memory.

Despite the pandemic, we still celebrated our twenty-five 
graduates as best we could with a masterfully orchestrated 
parade through the city. Stopping at each graduate’s home,  
we acknowledged their accomplishments and those of  
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Will Wells

Ebony O’Rea
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During the last week of May, 
Nativity Academy staff, faculty 
and supporters participated in a 
graduation recognition event for the 
twenty-five 8th grade graduates, by 
traveling throughout our community 
to individually deliver scholastic 
achievement awards and a graduate 
gift bag, along with the most prized 
item, an 8th grade diploma!

It was a special two days to per-
sonally experience the joy and pride 
of family members for their graduat-
ing students who now prepare for 
the next step in their lives.  These students 
will be entering high-performing area high 
schools including St. Xavier, DeSales, Holy 
Cross, Trinity and Fairdale in the Louisville 
community.

Nativity Academy is extremely proud 
of its graduates who now join a group of 
more than 250 alumni enrolled in area high 
schools, vocational schools and post-
secondary education.  Congratulations 
and best wishes to each Nativity Academy 
graduate and their families.

The Places We Will Go

To the Nativity Academy at St. Boniface 
family,

As many of you 
know, I contracted 
a serious case of 
coronavirus over 
the summer and 
required a lengthy 
hospitalization. 
My recovery has 
been challenging 

and continues even today. During my 
recovery, I’ve decided it’s time to pursue 
a new challenge in my professional life. 
With much sadness, I  am stepping down 
from the role of Executive Director at 
Nativity Academy.

I truly loved my time at Nativity 
Academy and was blessed to work with 
wonderful people including our students, 
graduates, families, staff, donors and 
community supporters. Over the last 
decade, I’ve given 100% of my energy 
to fulfilling the life-changing mission of 
Nativity. I am so pleased with what we 
have accomplished together. 

Although I’m leaving employment 
with Nativity Academy, I look forward to 
watching you SOAR to new heights.

With best wishes for your future,

Carol Nord

the twenty Nativity students who were 
the class of 2020 graduating seniors.

A few months later, we lifted prayers, 
as our fierce leader of nearly 10 years, 
Carol Nord was diagnosed with COVID19.  
Believing in the power of prayer and 
knowing the strength of Ms. Nord, we were 
relieved as she began to make progress 
and started heading toward recovery.

Uncertain of what the future held, 
our dedicated faculty and staff, board 
and volunteers, donors and supporters 
have continued to hold Nativity close 
as we remain committed to meeting the 
educational needs of our students.  We 
believe so passionately in the mission 
of the school and understand the 
importance of supporting one another 
during times of transition. 

 
Looking ahead, we feel hopeful. 

Through it all, you have demonstrated 
that even in the most challenging of 
times, you will be there. We appreciate 
your dedication to our school and 
mission.  On behalf of our entire 
community, but particularly the students 
and their families, please accept my 
deepest gratitude for ALL you do and will 
do for Nativity Academy this year.  

We will get through this TOGETHER. 
Here’s to the year ahead and to a 
triumphant 2021.

 
Ebony O’Rea 

Interim Executive Director

Here’s to the year...cont.

Principal’s Letter
Dear Nativity family,

It brings me great 
pleasure to welcome 
each of you to our 
annual report and 
newsletter! I am 
proud to serve as the 

Principal of Nativity Academy and ensure 
our students receive the best education 
possible despite COVID-19. 

While this school year has been unlike 
any other, we have been able to use this 
situation as a unique opportunity to innovate 
and reinvent what education looks like. 
I’m happy to report that despite starting 
our school year 100% virtual, our scholars 
are receiving an engaging and rigorous 
education. We are utilizing tools like 
Zoom and Peardeck to increase student 
engagement and collect meaningful data. 

In addition, we are continuing to use 
Reading Plus to engage our scholars to read 
more. As to date our scholars have collectively 
read 3,057,426 words this school year! Due 
to our efforts, we have had a consistent 90% 
attendance rate, which is beating national 
averages. 

Our students are learning, and they are 
doing so safely. We are looking forward to 
continuing to provide a safe and healthy 
reopening for our scholars and ensure they 
receive an excellent education. Thank you 
for your continued support. Due to your 
efforts, our scholars will receive a great 
education and a shot at a bright future. 
Thank you for everything you have done and 
will continue to do.

                                          Jamie Oleka
                                          Principal
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Income & Support year ending
June 30, 2020

Foundation & Corporate 
Grants

$189,730

Student Sponsors & 
Individual Gifts

$832,086

Special Events & 
Other Income

$545,870

Total $1,567,686

Expenses year ending
June 30, 2020

Program Services $1,085,356
Management & General $133,668
Fund Raising $265,702
Total $1,484,726

2020 INCOME

Student Sponsors &
Individual Gifts

53%

Foundation 
& Corporate

Grants
12%Special Events &

Other Income
35%

2020 EXPENSES

Program Services
76%

Management 
& General

9%

Fund-Raising
15%

An independent Catholic middle school that transforms the lives of students  
who have a commitment to achievement and whose families demonstrate financial need.

Additional detailed financial information is available upon request.

Annual Report 2020
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Advocates 
$5,000-$10,000

Anonymous Donor 
Anonymous Friend of Nativity

Champions  
$20,000-$50,000
Brown-Forman Corporation
Catholic Education Foundation
Stephen and Margaret Diebold
Dave and Cathy Durik
Estate of Mary Ann Glaser
Matthew and Beth Barnickle 
   /Intellective
The Community Foundation of  
   Louisville
The Gheens Foundation
WHAS Crusade for Children, Inc.

Mentors 
$10,000-$20,000

Pat Crowe
Patrick and Rita Debes
Frank and Martha, Phillip and 
   Garrett Diebold
Art and Debbie Dunlap
Fr. William Fichteman
Steve and Kathy Ford
Jean W. Frazier
Sandra Anne Frazier
HelloSpoke 
Greg and Ann Hoeck
Albert and Barbara Horton
Mackin Family Foundation
David and Tracy McCalpin
Bob and Susan Means
Guy and Libbye Montgomery
Yvonne Plier
Dave and Jill Mueller
Sisters  of Charity Nazareth
Libby Strubel
Chip Summers and Amy Thompson
Ulmer Family Foundation
Ursuline Society and Academy  
   of Education 
Jerry and Kerry Walsh-Skelly
Helen Walter
Ack and Cissie Willets
Joan and David Winkler

Guardians  
$50,000+

Encouragers 
$1,000-$5,000

Air Hydro Power
Rose Allen
Micah Anderson
Bro. Richard Angarola
Sarah Ball
Bill and Debbie Benoit
Ray and Betty Bishop
Thomas and Ruth Bode
Gary and Cathy Boice
Fr. Tom Boland
William and Patricia Brasch
Richard Campbell

Pat and Joyce Cass
Cathedral of the Assumption
Chambers Painting
Church of the Incarnation
Emmanuel and Sandra Collins
James Conner
Matthew Corzine
Steve and Patty Corzine
Ann Coury Mulloy
Robert and Holly Crady
Charles and Mary Ann Cronan IV
LLC Dean & Associates
Desales High School
Craig and Susan DeWeese
Ditsler Insurance Inc.
Frank P Doheny Jr
Tom and Leisa Drexler
Peggy Duffy
Mike and Shirley Ehrler
Enterprise Holding Inc.
Epiphany Catholic Church
Exxonmobil Foundation
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Susan Foley
Ford Law Office
Fultz, Maddox & Dickens
Kathy Gahm
Michael and Carrie Gates
Gary and Jaclyn Grieshaber
Hacet Foundation
Joe and Pat Hagerty
Troy Hanke
Joy Hawkes
John and Jeannine Hayes
Helen Heddens
Edward and Margaret Hennekes
Horton Fruit Company
J.J.B. Hilliard, W.L. Lyons, LLC
Jeff and Jeri Johnson
Gary and Joyce Keibler
George Kilcourse Jr
Jack and Patsy Klausing
Peter and Ashley Klein 
Don and Mary Korfhage
Kosair Charities
Kroger Community Rewards
Richard and Janet Lechleiter
Bud and Sally Lenihan
Dr. Kay and Mark Lowney
Craig Mackin
Lisa Mackin
John T. McCall
Andrew McDaniel and Sarah Burgin  
Bob and Susan Meyer
Howard and Marlene Meyer
Kip and Allison Meyer
Teresa Meyer
Donnie Mingus
Montgomery Realtors

Mike and Theresa Moorman
Dick and Tyra Mueller
Nel S. Morrison Charitable Trust 
Amy Olson
Bill and Libby Palmer
Pat’s Steak House
Donna Peak
Paul and Becki Pendell
PNC Institutional Asset  
   Management
Mike and Ann Pollio
Stephen L. Ramser
Rosemary Richard
Richard and Janet Rink
Richard and Kay Rowe
Ellis and Patsy Salem
Saling Wealth Advisors
Sandra and Michael Sawicki
Matt and Kathy Schoen
John Selent
St. Agnes Catholic Church
St. Patrick Parish
Chris and Susan Staples
Lindy Street
Sullivan & Cozart
T. Wesley Faulkner Law Office
The V. V. Cooke Foundation
Michael and Gayle Thorp
David and Dayna Tomes
VOSS Clark
Kirk Wagner
Jerry and Julie Weber
Ray and Bette Weis
Will and Amy Wells
Bill and Edith Weyland
William E. Barth Foundation
Fred and Sally Williams Jr
Dr. Tom and Nancy. Woodcock
Yarnell Family Foundation, Inc.
Lawrence and Jill Young

Dana Allen
Allison Beneke
Jennifer Cottingham
Ray and Colleen Daub
Flaget Association
Charlie & Sandra Francesconi
William and Taryn Gathof
Randy and Karen Graehler
Tim and Tara Hagerty
James Harty, MD
Mike Hendricks
Humana Foundation
Dave and Beth Kitchen
LLC LG&E and KU Energy
April and Matthew Matiasek
Metro United Way
Don and Caryn Mucci
Carol Nord
Norton Healthcare
Rev. Robert Osborne
Philadelphia Indemnity Ins. Co.
Dennis and Kathleen Price
Patrick and Mary Regan
Robert and Joan Wimsatt
Peter Rutledge and  
   Peter Jann Logsdon
Bill and Kaelin Rybak
Jay and Linda Saling
Stephen and Karen Sample
Samtec Cares
St. Boniface Church
Team Construction
The Cralle Foundation
The Queens Daughters
US Bank
Westfield Insurance Foundation
Woosley Charitable Foundation
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Guides: 
$500-$1,000

Paul and Maryann Able
Mary Alexander
Anonymous
Will and Mary Ashlock
Colleen Boeckmann 
Ollie Brown Realtors, LLC
Charles Buccola
 Ashley Davis Clay
Colgate-Palmolive Company
Come Back Inn, Inc.
Craig and Sarah Dilger
Michael and Mary Sue Doran
Lorraine Driscoll

 Event Sponsors
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Jim and Anita Fitzgibbon
Chris and Patricia Haragan
Larry and Patti Hartog
Donald and Pam Haunz
Carl and Carleen Herde
Jimmy and Janet Hickey
Robert and Ann Hinote
Holy Cross High School
Albert and Judy Hoskins
Cynthia Hubbs
David Huber and Kelley Abell  
Irish Rover
Johann & Maria Agatha Senn  
   Foundation
Doris Jones
Joseph and Elizabeth Shaughnessy
Imelda Kargl
Chip and Lyle Keeling
Jane Kinser
Greg and Elizabeth Klem
Jack and Erin Lamon
John and Jenny Lange
Jeanne Lechleiter
Lee and Angela Leet
Thomas and Caroline Maney
Charles and Mary Mattingly
Phillip and Paula Mattingly
Leah McCarty
Stephen and Martha McDevitt
Thomas McGrane
Richard and Sunny McGrath
Ron and Barbara Mercer
Kenyon and Karen Meyer
Miller Document Solution, Inc.
Chris and Carol O’Bryan
Jamie Oleka
Laura Petry
Louis and Jacqueline Phillips
John and Martha Plamp
Arthur Potter
David and Mary Puckett
Anthony and Leah Raluy
Jason Ramage
Doris and Ronald Ray
Donald and Jean Regan
Mary Helen Riney
Dick and Pat Robison
Steve Rogers
Mark Shacklette
Timothy Shull and Mary Jo White 
Bud and Barb Simmons
Hal and Karen Smith
Mark and Annette Stambaugh
Steel Technologies Foundation
James and Ann Steltenpohl
Teamsters Local Union No.89
Patrick Mutchler and  
   Ann Thompson
Debbie Timmel

Tom Drexler Plumbing Air & 
   Electric  
Aida Touma
Gail Tway
MP Walling
Steve and Joyce Watson
Flynn Wurtzbacher
Kurt and Theresa Zinser

Elaine Adams
Brian and Amy Akin
Kyle Alderman
Lauren Alderman
Shawntel Alexander
Amazon Smile
Janice Ambach
Anthony Ambrose
Anoosh Restaurant Group
Karen Armstrong
John Aubrey
Richard and Ann Austin
Yvonne Austin
Sherry Baird
Tim Baker
Roger Ball
Wanda Ball
Gerin Ballard
Timothy Barry
Janis Baskett
Beargrass Christian Church
Bill and Ann Bell
David and Elizabeth Bell
Bellarmine University
Ben Tyler Building & Remodeling
Sirisha Bendapudi
Sharon Bensinger
Mary Blackman
Jeff and Karla Blain
David and Patti Blair
Sherry Blakey
Lawrence Bloemer
Charles and Alanson Boden
George and Diane Boehnlein
Greg and Marybeth Boehnlein
James Boland
Danielle Bonds
Don Bowers
John and Betsy Bowling
Box Tops for Education
Alfred and Peggy Bradley
Loan Bradley
Talisa Brents
Cathy Brents
Lance Broadus

Supporters:  
Up to $500

Lauren Broadus
Michael Brodarick
Paul and Kathryn Brooks
Charlie and Fran Brown
Meredith Brown
Phillip Jones and Elizabeth Brown
Raven Brown
Brian Brownfield
Ann Bruce
Ed Brutscher
Ron Buckley
Susan Bullard
Judith Burdoine
Mike and Paula Burke
John Burke
Shannon Burnett
Amy Burnette
Eric and Brooke Burnette
Garry and Donna Burry
Tim Burton
Cabbage Patch Settlement House
Darius Calloway
Peter Campbell
Robert and Ameliz Campos
Perry and Betty Carney
Walt and Monica Carpenter
Bill Carpenter
Michael and Anne Carroll
Phyllis Casper
Wayne Cassady
Steve and Mary Catlett
Cynthia Caudill
Dave and Sara Celello
John and Mary Chilko
Monica Clark
John and Ann Clements
Stephanie Clemons
Janelle Coffey
Suzanne Cole
Commonwealth Bank and Trust 
Company
David and Martha Connors
Carol Cook
Cody Cook
Kelly Coomes
Jill Cooper
Samuel Corbett
Al Cornish
Amanda Corzine
Maureen Coughlin
Agnes Coveney
Frederick and Linda Cowan
Douglas Craddock
Kari Cronin
Theresa Crow
Timothy and Anne Cummings
William Cunningham
Jim Curley
Rick and Kathleen Curtis

Jamie Daly
Mary Daly
Christopher Davenport
Thomas Davies
Joseph Davis
Kevin Davis
Dean Dorton Allen Ford, PLLC
Dennis and Mary Monroe
Kathleen Dicken
Charlene Distler
Deborah Dobiesz
Richard Donlon
Michael Doran
Ryan Downs
Jim and Jean Doyle
Martin Doyle
Dwight Dozier
Melissa Draut
Rita Dressman
Bro. Ed Driscoll, CFX
Bob and Sandra Duffy
Gerald Dunlap
Greg Dutton
Ann Eaglin
Joan Echsner
Renee Edwards
Ewing Ernst
Darlene Evans
Kevin and Delysia Evans
Lee Ewing
Rosetta Frackler
John Fargen
Joseph Farrell
Shannon Fehr
Jeffrey and Cindy Fentress
Mary Fenwick
Sondra Ferren
Frances Filippo
First String & Entertainment Group
Linus and Sharon Flechler
Mildred Fleischer
Ran and Susan Florence
Kevin and Donna Ford
Paul Ford
Tony and Cathy Ford
Sean and Mary Fore
Marilyn Foulke
Elizabeth Foushee
Marie Frazier
Rosanna Gabriele
Karami Garcia
Donnie and Angie Gardner
Jared Garrett
John and Delores Gatton
Charles Gazaway
GE Appliance Giving Campaign
Caroline Gerstle
Kevin Gerstle
Stephanie Gerstle
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Ann Givens
John and Barbara Glascock
David and Mary Goatley
Karen Golder
Shawn Grady
Joseph Graffis
Tim and Heidi Graham
Christina Graney
Carol Grant
Susan Gray
John and Betty Grieshaber
David Grissom
Marlene Grissom
Kevin Grove
Linda Guild
Lacey Gunn
Maria Gurren
John and Rebecca Guthrie
Kristen Haarman
Frank and Sandy Hack
Jack Hagerty
Mike and Lisa Hagerty
Lynn Hall
Donna Hall
Lou Hambrick
Patrick Hamilton
Thomas and Barbara Hammond
Matt and Ann Hanka
John and Jean Hanley
Tami Harbolt
Kevin Harned
David and Geralyn Harrod
David and Melissa Harryman
Gil and Suzanne Haugh
Ann Haunz
Phil and Heather Hawkins
Frank and Darlene Hayden
Carol Heil
Denny and Sue Heitkemper
Sean and Jenny Heitkemper
Pat and Cameron Hendricks
Patrick and Carol Hendricks
Tim and Tammy Henley
Kelly Henry
Rebecca Herbener
Erin Herbert
Margaret Herndon
Bernard and Valerie Hettel
Lene’ Hickerson
Susan Higdon
Lopez High
Lisa Hillerich
Allison Hinkel
Heather Hise
Altha Hite
Willis and Constance Hobson
Kaelin Hogan
Mark Hohmann
Mary Holder
Sharon Holliday
Sandy Holloway

Donna Holmes
Marie Holmes
Sharon Horn
Brittany Howell
Gerald and Mary Hubbs
Robert and Jennifer Hughes
Frank Hulsman
George and Teresa Hunt
Ashley Hunter
Jean Huss
Shelia Irvin
ISCO Industries
Patrician Ryan Jakubiak
Amanda James
George Jansing
Ann Jansing
Mark Jansing
Steven Jansing
Jack Jeziorski
Bill and Susan Johnson
Chareka Johnson
John and Susan Johnson
Ryan Johnson
Zachary Johnson
Tiffany Jones
Julie Kaelin
Kenneth and Sheila Kaelin
Tom and Susan Kaelin
Kenneth Kamber
Betsy Kamuf
Douglas Kannapell
Thomas and Karen Kargl
Don Kavanaugh
David and Elizabeth Keller
Carol Kelly
Ruth Kelly
Paul Kelty
Bruce Kempf
Thomas Kennedy
Scott Kerr
Kylie Kiesel
William and Kathleen Kimbel
Karly King
Larry and Paula King
Crystal Kinser
John and Eileen Kirchgessner
Theresa Klapheke
Don Klausing
Donna Klein
Kevin and Jessica Klein
Mark and Sara Klein
Corinne Knepp
Bruce Kolb
Louis and Mary Kosse
Hamilton Krebs
Connie Kremer
Maria Kroeger
John Kurnick
L&N Federal Credit Union
Juanita Lacy
Mark LaDene
Mark Laemmle

Mary Ann LaFollette
Michael Lambert
Shirlee Larosa
Bob Lawrence
Gary Lee
Carol Leet
Robert Lockhart
Lathon Logan
Keith and Ann Lyons
Don Mackey
Donna Malcomb
Emily Malcomb
Annette Mandley
Katherine Manger
Philip Marbry
Larry Marsh
Hack Marshall
Nicholas Marshall
Brittne Martin
Jane Mascarich
Marilyn Massey
Michael and Theresa Mattei
Helen Mattingly
Lou Mayhall
Romano Mazzoli
Amy McCoskey
Darnell McCoy
Kim McCoy
Kevin and Patricia McDowell
Kimberly McFarland
James McGrath
Pat and Vicky McGrath
Bill and Kay McHugh
Leigh Meffert
John and Bonnie Meiman
Fred and Carol Meirose
Charles Mercer
Charlie Mercer
Mercy Academy
Gardener Mershon
Nannette Mershon
Metro Promotional Services
David Meyer
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Kasey and Shanna Meyer
Jennifer Milby
Janet Millen
Jay and Jesse Miller
Joe Miller
Matthew and Jana Miller
Richard Miller
Trudy Miller
Kenny and Janet Mingus
Cheri Misner
Mike and Sharon Monsour
Tim Montgomery
Craig Mooney
Robert Moore
Andrew Mucci
John and Eleanor Mueller
Janet Muller
Janice Mulligan
Rogan and Nancy Murdock
Duane Murner
Janice Murphy
Nativity Associate Board
Cathy Newton
John and Janet Noon
Noosh Nosh
Brad Nord
Christi Nord
Tim Northern
Annie O’Connell
Ward O’Connell
Stephen and Malgorzata Oechsli
Craig Oeswein
Nana Ogden
Mary Olsen
Judy ONeil
Ebony O’Rea
Charles Paradis
George and Karen Paris
Young-Eun Park
Archie and Kay Parsley
Brian and Karen Parsley
Phyllis Passafiume
Kayla Payne

 Event Sponsors
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Thomas and Alison Peick
Carrie Peterson
Phillip and Brenda Milliner
Thomas Phillips
David and Paula Pierce
Demetria Pierce
Gregory Pike
James and Ida Pile
Jeff and Karen Pinkerton
Laura and David Pohlmann
Dan Polston
Dana Porter
Michael Potter
Eleise Quinn
Chuck and Mary Radway
Donna Rand
Mark and Jenny Raque
Erin Rasinen
Nancy Rath
Edna Redd
Amelia Reesor
Elza Reeves
Steven Reeves
Timothy Reinert
Toni Rice
Sandra Richardson
Brandon Richie
Ricketts Law Office
Jonathan Ricketts
Kathleen Riley
Jim and Diane Roberts
Gloria Roberts
Kevin Roberts
Blair Robertson
Jackie Roell
Josephine Rouse
Karl and Macry Russ
Tom Ryan
Sacred Heart Schools
James and Terry Sakach
Theresa Sanders
Jenny Sawyer
John Schaefer

Virginia Schaeffer
Dianne Scheer
Cynthia Scheler
Harold and Roseanne Schlegel
Hank Schmidt
Paul Schmitt
Martin Schnurr
Stephen Schnurr
David Schuler
Richard Schultz
Curt Seib
Mike Seiler
James and Marsha Serdenis
Patrick and Jeanette Serey
Steve Shaughnessy
Jack Sherman
Jan Shrader
Robb and Anna Shrader
Sidebar Icehouse
Kim Sison
Deborah Skaggs
Grant Smith
Michael Smith
Pamela Smith
Thomas Smith
Rosemary Smith
Sylvia Smith
Mark Snyder
Mary Sohm
George Soules
Sean Spalding
Eileen Spears
Speckner Living Trust
Craig and Kimberly Spencer
Jack Sprauer
Mary Spurgeon
St. William Church
St. Xavier High School
Thomas and Mika Stallard
Toni Stamos
Lauren Stanbery
Margaret Staples
Richard and Mary Stauble

Air Hydro Power

Sarah Stauble
Dorene Stein
Peter and Lisa Steiner
Gary and Diane Stemmle
Mary Stinson
Mark and Anissa Sturgill
George and Carol Sullivan
Richard Sullivan
Rodney Sulzer
Tim and Sue Sunkel
Connie Tacoma
Butch and Missy Tatum
James and Suzanne Taylor
The Glenview Trust Company
The UPS Store
Mark Thomas
Phillip and Jessica Thompson
Kevin and Karen Thompson
Marisa Tichenor
Martha Tichenor
Suzanne Timperman
Eric and Yvonne Toller
Patricia Tonini
Robert Tonini
Tony and Debbie Whelan
Linda Trautwein
Nicole Travis
Susan Treibly
Tri-Arrows
Trinity High School
Bertrand and Barbara Trompeter
Pat Turner
Maureen Underhill
Buck and Peggy Underwood
Paul Van
Mary Anne Vollmer
James VonderHaar and  
   Linda Underwood
Carolyn VonSick
Camille Wagner
Josh and Sandy Wainwright
Rashida Walker
William Walker

Leslie Warren
Jerry Waterkotte
Joseph and Patricia Wathen
Julie Watts
Marilyn Weaver
Gary and Barb Weihe
Fred Weinert
Ed and Joanne Weis
Allan Weiss
Rob Wessel
Kent and Meghan Weyland
Ben Weyman
Shannon Whelan
Angela White
John White
Brian and Crystal Whitfield
Whole Child Educational  
   Consultancy
Stephen and Linda Wiedemer
Wilderness Louisville, Inc.
Lynn Wilkerson
Daryl Williams
Kathleen Williams
Torrence Williams
Jo Willoughby
Bill and Ann Windchy
Chris and Christine Winders
Mary Wolf
Franklin and Ruth Woo
Karen Woo
Frank and Keitt Wood
Sarah Wunderlin
Wyatt Tarrant & Combs LLP
Velma Yocum
Rosie Young
John and Linda Yuda
Carol Zajac
JoAnn Zehnder
Tom and Barb Zehnder
Denise Zeydel
Tony Zierer

Nativity Academy provided two primary pathways for families 
including a Hybrid Model (50/50 virtual & in person) and an  
Online Learning Academy (100% virtual). 

In the Hybrid Model teachers present to both students in 
the classroom and online.  Nativity Academy is very proud 
of the students, families and faculty engaged in dealing 
with possibly one of the most challenging educational 
environments in recent history. 



We are grateful for the generous financial  
support of the Archdiocese of Louisville through 
the many employee benefit services it provides 
to Nativity Academy.

Student Sponsor Groups

Allen/Petry Group
Dana Allen
Rose Allen
Chris and Carol O’Bryan
Laura Petry

Corzine Group
Steve and Patty Corzine
Dr. Tom and Nancy Woodcock
Dr. Kay and Mark Lowney
Larry and Patti Hartog
Matthew Corzine
Andrew McDaniel and  
   Sarah Burgin
Gail Tway
Richard and Kay Rowe

Francesconi Group
Pat and Joyce Cass
Charlie and Sandy Francesconi
Ed and Margaret Hennekes

Hagerty Group
Thomas and Ruth Bode
Joe and Pat Hagerty
Tim and Tara Hagerty
Kelly Henry  
David and Mary Puckett

Klein Group
Donna Klein
Mark and Sarah Klein
Kevin and Jessica Klein
Peter and Ashley Klein
Steve Rogers

Korfhage/Ramser Group
Don and Mary Korfhage
Doug and Patricia Korfhage
Steve and Kathy Ramser

Meyer Group
Perry and Betty Carney
Michael and Carrie Gates
Greg and Elizabeth Klem
Bob and Susan Meyer
David Meyer
Howard and Marlene Meyer
Kasey and Shanna Meyer
Kenyon and Karen Meyer
Kip and Allison Meyer
Teresa Meyer
Kevin and Karen Thompson

Nativity Group
John and Jean Hayes
Jim Hickey
Cynthia Hubbs
Carol Nord
Amy Olson

Pendell Group
Gary and Jaclyn Grieshaber
Paul and Becki Pendell
Richard and Janet Rink

Pollio Group
Jack and Erin Lamon
Bud and Sally Lenihan
Richard and Sunny McGrath
Mike and Ann Pollio
Dick and Pat Robison
Hal and Karen Smith

Richard Group
Sarah Ball
Pat Clark
Susan Foley
Ruth Kelly
Dick and Tyra Mueller
Rosemary Richard
Bud and Barb Simmons

Wimsatt Family Fund
Joe and Ruth Wimsatt
Robert and Joan Wimsatt

Woosely Charitable Fund
Mary Robertson
Diane Shelton

Bro. Richard Angarola
Matthew and Beth Barnickle 
   /Intellective
Gary and Cathy Boice
Brown-Forman, Inc.
Cathedral of the Assumption
Jennifer Cottingham
Charles and Mary Ann Cronan
Ann Coury Mulloy
Pat Crowe
Ray and Colleen Daub
Frank, Martha, Garrett and  
   Phillip Diebold
Craig and Sarah Dilger
Art and Debbie Dunlap
Dave and Cathy Durik
Rev. William Fichteman
Kathy Gahm
Randy and Karen Graehler
Keith Guetig
Mike Hendricks
Greg and Ann Hoeck
Al and Barbie Horton
Gary and Joyce Keibler
Dave and Beth Kitchen
April and Matthew Matiasek

Individual Student Sponsors

David and Tracy McCalpin
Bob and Susan Means
Guy and Libbye Montgomery
Don and Caryn Mucci
Dave and Jill Mueller
Fr. Robert Osborne
Y’vonne Plier
Jason Ramage
Bill and Kaelin Rybak
Jay and Linda Saling
St. Boniface Church
Steel Technologies Foundation
Libby Strubel
Chip Summer and  
   Amy Thompson
The Mackin Family Foundation
The Queen’s Daughters
The Dan Ulmer Family Fund
Jerry and Kerry Walsh-Skelly
Helen Walter
Steve and Joyce Watson
Ack and Cissie Willets
Dr. Fred and Sally Williams
Joan and Dave Winkler

Contributing Sponsors  
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Associate Board 2019-2020

Nicholas Marshall - President
Regional Sale and Service  
Representative Republic Bank 

Torrence Williams -   
Vice President 
Sales Engineer
Grover Enterprises, Inc.

Julie Watts - Treasurer
Associate Attorney
Wyatt, Tarrant & Combs

Lauren Broadus - Secretary
Senior Event Manager
Splendid Events, LLC

Ben Weyman - Parliamentarian
Associate 
Bingham Greenebaum Doll

LaPrecious Brewer
Client Relations Specialist 
TARC

Ashley  Davis Clay 
 Attorney
Anthem Blue Cross Blue Shield

Maria Gurren - President 
Emeritus
Public Protection Coordinator 
Louisville Metro Government

Officers

Members

Board of Directors 2019-2020
Officers

Members

Tim Hagerty, Chair
Frost Brown Todd, LLC

Dr. Will Wells, Vice Chair
Bellarmine University 
School of Education

Kelly Henry, Treasurer
Wyatt, Tarrant & Combs, LLP

Ashley Davis Clay, Secretary
Anthem

Steve Embry, Chair’s  
Appointee
Embry Law

Carol Nord, Executive Director
Nativity Academy at  
St. Boniface

Dana Allen 
Norton Healthcare

Dr. Yvonne Austin
Metropolitan Sewer District

Sarah Ball
Kentucky Organ Donor 
Affiliates

Dr. Emmanuel Collins
University of Louisville 
J.B. Speed School of Engineering

Rob Crady
Hillard Lyons Wealth & Famiily 
Office Group

Rev. William Fichteman, 
Retired 
Archdiocese of Louisville

Charles Gazaway
WAVE-3

Maria Gurren
Louisville Metro Government 
Sr. JoAnn Jansing, OSU
Ursuline Sisters Representative

Susan Johnson
Brown-Forman Corporation

Institutional Sponsors

Libbye Montgomery
Montgomery Realtors

Dave Mueller
Retired, Exxon Chemical Co.

Janice Mulligan
Archdiocese of Louisville
Office of Multicultural Ministries

Amy Olson 
Sacred Heart Schools

Ebony O’Rea
Community Foundation  
of Louisville

Sr. Lisa Polega, SCN
Sisters of Charity of Nazareth 
Representative

Mike Pollio
Retired, Coach & Athletic 
Administration 
University of Louisville

Tony Raluy
Rendigs, Fry, Kiely  
& Dennis, LLP

Mike Thorp 
Sullivan & Cozart, Inc.

Marita Willis
Chiel Empowerment Office 
Hope Collaborative, Inc.
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Karly King
Territory Sales Representative 
Keystops LLC

Demetria Pierce
Assistant Billing Manager 
Park Duvalle Community Health 
Center

Morgan Szabo
Programming Associate
Muhammad Ali Center



Annual Report 2020
In Honor Of

Dana Allen
Buck and Peggy Underwood

Pat Bronner
Dave and Jill Mueller

Jean & Jim Doyle
Martin Doyle

Paula Fargen
John Fargen, Jr.

Fr. William Fichteman
Robb and Anna Shrader
Janet Muller

Albert and Barbara Horton
Charles and Alanson Boden

Michael Hendricks
Patrick and Carol Hendricks
James & Suzanne Taylor

Guy and Libbye Montgomery
William and Patricia Brasch
Susan Bullard
Tim Montgomery
Mark & Anissa Sturgill

Tyra Fullam-Mueller
Regent Investment Management

Fr. Steven Reeves
Elza Reeves

Brittany Ruehling
Ashley Hunter

Torrence Williams
Melissa Draut

In Memory Of
David Beneke
Allison Beneke
Dr. and Mrs. Craig DeWeese

Lisa Brents
Sarah Ball
Steve and Patty Corzine
Susan Foley
David Grissom
Gil & Suzanne Haugh
Mike Hendricks
Erin Herbert
Elizabeth Jean Huss
Patricia Ryan Jakubiak
Nicholas Marshall
Mercy Academy
Bob and Susan Meyer
Guy and Libbye Montgomery
Dick and Tyra Mueller
Carol Nord
Jamie Oleka
Jeff and Karen Pinkerton
Laura & David Pohlmann
Amelia Reesor
Sacred Heart Schools
James and Terry Sakach
Steve Shaughnessy
Bud and Barb Simmons
Hal and Karen Smith
Ursuline Society and  
   Academy of Education
Will and Amy Wells
Wilderness Louisville, Inc.
Ack and Cissie Willets
Steve and Patty Corzine 
Andrew McDaniel

Karin Burton
Will and Mary Ashlock
Jim & Diane Roberts
Gloria Roberts
Kevin Roberts
Carol Zajac

Martin Cecil
Patrick Mutchler and  
   Ann Thompson

Dixie Demuth
Richard Campbell

Estate of Mary Ann Glaser
Rebecca Herbener
Bud and Barb Simmons
Speckner Living Trust

Irv Foley
Allan Weiss

Dottie Grieshaber
Brian and Amy Akin
Shannon Burnett
Suzanne Cole
Dennis & Mary K. Monroe
Carol Heil
John & Betty Grieshaber
William & Kathleen Kimbel
Amy McCoskey Sloane
John and Janet Noon
Mary Olsen
Judy O’Neil
Phillip & Brenda Milliner
Kathleen Riley
Mary Stinson
Tom and Barb Zehnder

Faith Elizabeth Hayden
Leah McCarty

Frank and Mary Oliva
Robert and Amelia Campos
 
John & Anne Sansbury
Mary Wolf

Thomas Kargl
Imelda Kargl

Archbishop Thomas Kelly
Kathryn Mershon and  
   Todd Gardener

Carol Layne
Chuck and Mary Radway

Robert McGrath
M.P. Walling

Bob and Carol Mingus
Donnie Mingus

Gunter Muller
Janet Muller

Pat Pepper
Marlene Grissom
Rogan and Nancy Murdock

Jay Sangervasi
Dana Allen

Dr. John and Roseanne Schaefer
Ran and Susan Florence

M. Brooks Senn
Johann & Maria Agatha Senn   
   Foundation

Rev. Michael Wimsatt
Bud and Barb Simmons
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l Adobe Creative Cloud Yearly 
   Subscription  

$635

l Z Space Virtual Reality Desktop  $3000
l iMac Computer for graphic and
 video production 

$4200 

l Send a student to Summer Camp $325

l Send a student to Mock UN 
   Assembly 

$250

l 1st Generation Apple Pencil 
Can be used for note taking, digital 
drawing or painting. 

$99 each

l Ringlight Kit with Tripod Stand and 
   accessories

$200

l Podcasting Recording Kit w/Mics+
   Headphones+Tripods

$500

Wish List
As we continue to  
transform the lives of our 
students and provide a 
quality education, these 
items will enhance the 
learning experiences of 
our students.

If you are interested in donating any of these items, please  
contact Jeri Johnson, Advancement Coordinator - 502.855.3315



Messer Construction Company Foundation 
$25,000 Grant Ensures Students’ Safety

Nativity has increased the safety of students, teachers and 
faculty by adding a glass partition from the front stairwell to 
the wall. This ensures that guests proceed directly to the 
school’s office. Previously, visitors could easily access the 
stairway leading directly to the classrooms – and the entire 
school – upon entering the building. This generous grant also 
covered the renovation of the school’s conference room and 
school office, now situated in the school foyer. Messer did not 
do the renovation, but guided school leaders in finding the 
right people to do the job. 

Erin Rasinen, a business development executive at 
Messer, endorsed Nativity’s application. Nativity Academy not 
only met all the criteria for the grant, but stood out because 
of the graduate support program that currently serves 250 
alumni who are in high school and college. Messer Construc-
tion Company Foundation awards four grants annually.
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Nativity Graduate - Gustavo Alcantara, M.A. LPCA
Gustavo Alcantara, a 2009 Nativity 

graduate, recently shared that although 

this year came with many challenges and 

changes, many blessings also came his 

way. In August, he graduated with a masters 

in Clinical Mental Health Counseling and 

recently became a Licensed Professional 

Counselor Associate. He has accepted 

a therapist position with Nurture Nest 

Counseling and is excited to embark on this 

new journey. 

Gustavo writes: “I am so thankful 

for all the unconditional support that 

I received throughout my academic 

and professional career. When I look 

back and reflect on all the obstacles 

that I have overcome, I realize that ‘it 

is not my achievements that define me 

but rather my resiliency.’ I am a proud 

first generation college graduate and a 

Latino mental health therapist.”

Nativity Student elected Lt. Governor at KYA

Family Resource Center Named in  
Memory and Honor of Lisa Brents

The family resource center renovated with 
the Messer Grant has been named in memory 
of Lisa Brents. As the Director of Student 
Services and Community Engagement, 
Lisa Brents is remembered with love and 
admiration by Nativity students, faculty and 
staff. Her dedication to the school and to the 
success of the students serve as a continuing 
inspiration to the Nativity community.

Nativity 7th and 8th graders attended 
KYA this past school year as part of 
our Extended Enrichment. One of 
this group, Camden, was elected as 
Lt. Governor. We are so proud of him 
and this historic victory for our school, 
since this is the first time a student from 
Nativity has won an elected seat at 
KYA. This is just one of many examples 
of the benefits of extended enrichment.  

Nativity offers a 
variety of unique 
opportunities 
to provide our 
students with 
new and exciting 
experiences that 
have lasting and 
life-changing 
impact.

l Adobe Creative Cloud Yearly 
   Subscription  

$635

l Z Space Virtual Reality Desktop  $3000
l iMac Computer for graphic and
 video production 

$4200 

l Send a student to Summer Camp $325

l Send a student to Mock UN 
   Assembly 

$250

l 1st Generation Apple Pencil 
Can be used for note taking, digital 
drawing or painting. 

$99 each

l Ringlight Kit with Tripod Stand and 
   accessories

$200

l Podcasting Recording Kit w/Mics+
   Headphones+Tripods

$500
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Nativity Academy
At St. Boniface

529 E. Liberty Street
Louisville, KY 40202

...a reason for hope

Non-Profit
U.S. Postage

PAID
Louisville, KY
Permit No. 513

An independent Catholic middle school that transforms the 
lives of students who have a commitment to achievement and 
whose families demonstrate financial need.

Nativity Academy at St. Boniface
Interim Executive Director: Ebony O’Rea 

Phone: 855-3333

Dean Of Students: 
Roni Witherspoon 
Phone: 855-3302

Graduate Support:  
Phone:855-3300

Please remember Nativity Academy 
at St. Boniface in your will.

Tax I.D. Number: 51-0450314

nativitylouisville.org

Sponsored By
Bellarmine University    

Ursuline Sisters of Louisville                            Xaverian Brothers

Fat Tuesday:  
February 16, 2021

 
Plan to dine in  or carry out at one of  

our participating restaurants. 

Friday, March 19, 2021

Extended Enrichment Coordinator 
Makayla Graves: Phone: 855-3300

Save  the Dates

Principal: Jamie Oleka 
Phone: 855-3300

Advancement Coordinator:  
Jeri Johnson

Phone: 855-3313


